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The Update is a monthly web newsletter published by the Iowa 
Department of Public Health’s Bureau of Family Health.  It is posted once a 
month, and provides useful job resource information for departmental health 
care professionals, information on training opportunities, intradepartmental 
reports and meetings, and additional information pertinent to health care 

professionals.

Agency Highlight
Hawkeye Area Community Action Agency (HACAP)

   The perfect blend of Child Health and Early Literacy is the REDAhead Program. 
Read Every Day to get Ahead (Red Ahead) is a joint venture between HACAP 
and the United Way that provides early literacy training and information for 
parents attending WIC appointments in Linn County. The program began three 
years ago as a way to increase parents’ knowledge about early literacy and how 
to interact with their child to increase their language development as early as 
birth of the infant. 
   Early Literacy Specialists meet with parents every three months in conjunction 
with their WIC appointment and provide the family with an age appropriate book. 
They use Born Learning materials to model appropriate parent-child interaction 
and discuss age-appropriate methods to bond with their child and grow their 
language and development capacity. The Ages and Stages Questionnaire (ASQ) 
is completed at periodic intervals to monitor the child’s development and 
educate the parent on specific child development topics. The ASQ is not only 
a tool to measure the child’s development but also an opportunity to discuss 
age-appropriate child development with the child’s best advocate, their parent. 

Continued on Page 2
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Resources
Pregnant?  Breastfeeding?  Better Drug Information is Coming
The FDA will be revising labeling requirements to include information about whether medication gets into breast 
milk and how it could potentially impact the infant, as well as implications for male and female reproductive issues 
such as fertility, pregnancy testing, and birth control.  Click here to read the full article from the U.S. Food and Drug 
Administration.  

Connecting the Dots
This publication from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
provides an overview of the links among multiple forms of violence.  

Gang violence is connected to bullying is 
connected to school violence is connected to 
intimate partner violence is connected to child abuse 
is connected to elder abuse.  It’s all connected.

Deborah Prothrow-Stith, MD, Adjunct 
Professor, Harvard School of Public health

Teen Health Fact Sheets
The HHS Office of Adolescent Health just updated its state-specific fact sheets on teens’ healthy relationships, mental 
health, physical health, reproductive health, and substance abuse. Based on new federal data, these enable visitors 
to see the health status of adolescents across all 50 states, Washington, D.C., Puerto Rico, and Guam. Check out the 
Iowa Fact Sheets here!

A Matter of Substance Newsletter
This edition addresses the increasing economic, academic and social pressures, which can lead to emotional distress, 
depression, anxiety, and even thoughts of suicide among Iowa’s youth.  In Iowa, suicide is the second leading cause 
of death for 15-24 year-olds and the third leading cause of death for 5-14 year-olds.  

You are invited to participate in new interactive, online courses where you can learn best practices in 
discussing concerns with youth and if necessary, referring them to a school counselor, social worker, 
or psychologist.  Although the trainings may be focused towards educators, the information provided 
can be useful to a wide range of audiences.  Click here to read the January 2015 edition.

Adolescent Health Resources:

Bold Steps Toward Child and Adolescent Health: A Plan for Youth Violence 
Prevention in Colorado
Check out this document from Colorado on preventing violence in youth.

Agency Highlight (cont’d)

1-7-15 hawk-i Q& A Call Follow-Up
Announcement: The wording of the Medicaid NOA has been changed from “you will be referred to hawk-i” to “you 
have been sent an addendum and will need to complete it if interested in hawk-i”.  This will hopefully clear up confusion 
and issues getting on hawk-i when determined over income for Medicaid at renewal time.  
Question: When the Presumptive Eligibility period ends (according to the date on the NOA) and a Medicaid or hawk-i 
determination has not yet been made, the PE coverage should continue.  There have been occasions where the child is 
waiting on a determination but is showing up as “not eligible” in ELVS - what should the hawk-i Outreach Coordinator 
do at that point to ensure the child is covered?
Answer: the coordinator should work with the client’s Income Maintenance Worker, as they have one assigned with 
the PE application.  If the family has not received any communication from DHS indicating who the IMW is, contact the 
DHS IM Supervisor for that service area.  If you are not sure who to contact, send the information to Sylvia Petersen 
and she can track down the IMW for you.  Presumptive Eligibility should continue beyond the date on the NOA if 
an eligibility determination has not yet been made.  Make sure that you have a release of information - if you do 
not another option would be to call the IMW or IM Supervisor directly with the client on the phone, but this can be 
problematic if you are unable to get a hold of the worker.  

   REDAhead utilizes the full nature of what Child Health stands for by blending the direct service of a developmental 
screen with an educational component. During every visit, the overall health of the child is discussed which also creates 
the opportunity to meet the family’s overall social or health needs. According to a recent survey, 98% of REDAhead 
parents feel more prepared to support their child’s language development and pre-reading skills as a result of 
participation in the REDAhead Program. 
   For more information about the REDAhead program check out the website at www.redahead.org. In addition to 
developmental screenings offered in REDAhead, HACAP completes over 1100 ASQs each year in child care programs, 
preschool programs and home child care programs throughout Linn County.

http://www.fda.gov/ForConsumers/ConsumerUpdates/ucm423773.htm?source=govdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.hhs.gov/ash/oah/resources-and-publications/facts/state.html?s=iowa
http://www.ccasa.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/10/Bold-Steps.pdf
http://www.cdc.gov/violenceprevention/pdf/connecting_the_dots-a.pdf
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Important Stuff

New IDPH Staff Highlights
Click on the picture to read their bios!

Anne 
Plagge

Misty 
Cook

Julie 
Tchoumkeu

Shalome 
Lynch

Greg 
Freedman

Autism Spectrum Disorder Workshops
Click on the links below to see information about both 
workshops:

David Wacker A. C. Workshop (2.4.2015)
Susan Askeland A. C. Workshop (3.5.2015)

WHIS Materials
Webinar, PowerPoint Slides, and revised WHIS forms
Q&A Document

IME Informational Letter #1474: 
Provider Enrollment Application Fee - Delayed 
Implementation

Roadmap to coverage
Check out this resource from CMS that walks newly 
insured individuals through the steps of using 
coverage.  Many newly covered individuals could 
benefit from this resource! 

Iowa SIM
Iowa Awarded $43 Million State Innovation Model Testing Grant: On Tuesday, December 16, the U.S. Department of 
Health and Human Services announced that Iowa was one of eleven recipients of the State Innovation Model Test-
ing grant. Iowa was awarded $43.1 million over a four year period. Iowa’s plan for health system transformation builds 
upon the ACO model that currently covers the Iowa Wellness Plan population. Learn more by reading the official an-
nouncement and accessing details on Iowa’s award. Access Iowa’s testing grant application materials to learn about 
the proposed approach.

Title V Needs Assessment Update
The Title V Needs Assessment Leadership Team met to select 8 National Performance Measures and 5 State Priority Areas 
(state performance measures will be developed for these areas) in mid-December.  These performance measures and 
priority areas will guide the development of Iowa’s 5 year action plan for Title V.  The Maternal 
and Child Health Bureau issued a list of 15 National Performance Measures from which all 
states will select 8 to report on for the next 5-year funding cycle.  The National Performance 
Measures were split into six population domains and states are required to select at least one 
measure from each population domain.  The measures selected by Iowa are listed in the table 
(click on the button to the right to view the table). 

Additionally, states are required to develop 3 to 5 State Performance Measures.  Based on the prioritization survey 
results and Leadership Team discussion, Iowa has selected 5 State Priority areas for which measures will be developed 
over the coming year. The State Priority Areas are Care Coordination for CYSHCN, Access to care, Insurance Coverage, 
Access to quality child care and Physical activity for women of reproductive age and children.

Mark Your Calendar: Early Childhood Day on the Hill
The 2015 Early Childhood Day on the Hill event will be held on Thursday, March 5th.  This year’s event will focus on the 
importance of brain development in the first 2,000 days of life.  The keynote presentation will be given by Dr. Andrea 
McGuire, followed by regional and individual meetings with legislators.  

Click here to view the official Save the Date!

http://www.idph.state.ia.us/hpcdp/grantee_resources.asp
http://www.idph.state.ia.us/hpcdp/common/pdf/family_health/whis_qa.pdf
https://marketplace.cms.gov/outreach-and-education/downloads/c2c-roadmap.pdf
https://marketplace.cms.gov/outreach-and-education/downloads/c2c-roadmap.pdf
http://www.hhs.gov/news/press/2014pres/12/20141216a.html
http://www.hhs.gov/news/press/2014pres/12/20141216a.html
http://innovation.cms.gov/initiatives/State-Innovations-Model-Testing-Round-Two/index.html
http://dhs.iowa.gov/ime/about/state-innovation-models/testing-grant
https://dhs.iowa.gov/sites/default/files/1474-%20Provider%20Enrollment%20Application%20Fee-Delayed%20%20Implementation%20%282%29.pdf
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Calendar at a Glance
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Cribs for Kids Update

Region 6 
Meeting

Region 4 
Meeting

Region 5 
Meeting

Region 3 
Meeting

Region 2 
Meeting

Region 1 
Meeting

The MIECHV team is collaborating with the Maternal Child Health (MCH) to begin piloting a Cribs for 
Kids (Iowa Safe Sleep) program in 4 MIECHV and MCH communities in Iowa starting in January 2015. 

The Iowa Safe Infant Sleep Project is a pilot project with three primary objectives:
1.	 Assess the education policies and programs on safe infant sleep at Iowa birthing hospitals
2.	 Implement a crib provision program targeted to mothers of newborn infants
3.	 Utilize a train the trainer model for the dissemination of statewide safe sleep education in Iowa’s 

birthing hospitals
The pilot project will focus on eight Iowa birthing hospitals; four sites targeted for intervention and 
four comparison sites with no intervention.

Click here to learn more about the project!





March 5, 2015 
SAVE THE DATE!


There are 2,000 days between birth and the first day of 
kindergarten. The first 2,000 days of a child’s life have 
a PROFOUND and LIFELONG impact on physical and 
emotional wellbeing, readiness to learn and succeed, 


and ability to become a productive citizen.


9:30 – 11:30 
ECI Stakeholders Alliance Meeting 


(Wallace Auditorium--on Capitol complex)


11:30 – 12:00 
Walk to Capitol/lunch 


(on your own)


12:00 – 1:00 
Regional Meetings with Legislators


(Capitol)


1:00 – 2:30 
Individual Meetings with Legislators


(Capitol)


Early Childhood Iowa Day on the Hill
“Invest in Brain Development”








J A N U A R Y  2 0 1 5  


A  M A T T E R  O F  S U B S T A N C E :  


A T - A - G L A N C E   


            A  P U B L I C A T I O N  O F  I D P H   
         D I V I S I O N  O F  B E H A V I O R A L  H E A L T H  


Suicide Prevention Training:  
 


Today’s students face increasing economic, academic and social pressures, which can lead to emotional distress,      
depression, anxiety, and even thoughts of suicide.  In Iowa, suicide is the second leading cause of death for 15-24     
year-olds and the third leading cause of death for 5-14 year-olds.    
   


To help protect our youth, you may participate in new interactive, online courses where you can learn best practices in 
discussing your concerns with students and if necessary, referring them to a school counselor, social worker, or         
psychologist. These courses include:  At-Risk for High School Educators simulates conversations with three high school 
students at risk for psychological distress; At-Risk for Middle School Educators simulates conversations with three     
middle school students at risk for psychological distress, and also addresses topics such as bullying; and Step In, Speak 
Up! emulates conversations with three LGBTQ students who are facing a multitude of difficulties and dangers, such as 
physical and verbal harassment, absenteeism, and thoughts of suicide. All three courses are provided as a free resource 
by the Iowa Department of Public Health.  
 


While the trainings may be focused towards educators, the information provided can be useful to a wide range of       
audiences. Additional information about the trainings and access to the trainings may be obtained HERE or by           
contacting Pat McGovern, Suicide Prevention Coordinator, at pat.mcgovern@idph.iowa.gov.  
 


Alcohol and Caffeine: A Dangerous Cocktail 
 


Recently Jackson Recovery Centers had an article in their E-Newsletter on Alcohol and Caffeine: A Dangerous     
Cocktail. The article was very informative and we want to pass the information along to our readers as well. 
 


Alcohol energy drinks such as Four Loko, Joose, and 24/7 became popular during the last decade. However, in 2010, 
the Food and Drug Administration sent warning letters to the manufacturers telling them to stop production because of 
dangers related to the drinks. In response, many products were discontinued. While alcohol energy drinks may be more 
difficult to find, many young drinkers continue to mix alcohol with energy drinks.  
 


One of the problems with mixing these two substances is that it makes it hard to determine how intoxicated you 
are. Caffeine is a stimulant and fights off the body’s natural defense of lethargy, which helps prevent over-consumption 
of alcohol. This puts the individual at a higher risk for problems such as alcohol poisoning, sexual assault, or driving 
while under the influence.  
 


In Canada, the city of Toronto has taken some steps to address these dangers. The public board of health recently    
proposed prohibiting energy drinks to be served with alcohol at municipal events.  The Toronto Star also reports that  
energy drinks are now classified as a food product, allowing for federal government regulation. New regulations limit the 
amount of caffeine in the product and require labels to list nutritional facts along with a warning to consumers not to mix 
the energy drink with alcohol.  
 


Please share the dangers associated with mixing alcohol and energy drinks with your friends and family.  
 


Director’s Corner:  
 


As another year comes to an end, I’d like to thank every one of you for your dedicated work this past year. It’s you — the 
committed and passionate professionals and peers who work in our field —  that make a difference every day in the lives 
of the individuals, families and communities we serve.  Happy Holidays!   Thanks, Kathy Stone 


D I V I S I O N  Q U I C K  F A C T S  


For more information about the Division of Behavioral Health, visit www.idph.state.ia.us/bh 
For questions related to “A Matter of Substance,” contact the editors:  


Kevin Gabbert kevin.gabbert@idph.iowa.gov or Julie Hibben julie.hibben@idph.iowa.gov 


U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  


‘App’rehensive: The Blurring Lines of Gaming and Gambling               
February 11 - Webinar 11:45 - 1:30pm                                       
For more information, go to the Training Resources website at 
www.trainingresources.org.    
 


SAVE THE DATE 38th Annual Governor’s Conference on 
Substance Abuse March 31 - April 1                                       
Veterans Memorial -  Comm. Choice Credit Union Conv. Center   
For more information, watch the Training Resources website at 
www.trainingresources.org.    



http://iowa.kognito.com/

mailto:pat.mcgovern@idph.iowa.gov

http://www.idph.state.ia.us/bh

mailto:kevin.gabbert@idph.iowa.gov

mailto:julie.hibben@idph.iowa.gov

http://www.trainingresources.org

http://www.trainingresources.org






University of Iowa Children’s Hospital Autism Center Presents: 
 


Understanding Autism: Practical Help for Parenting Children with Autism 
2015 Workshop Series 


 
“How to Change Challenging Behavior at Home Using Coaching through Telehealth” 


  Wednesday, February 4th from 6:30pm-8pm 
 


In this presentation, we will summarize the results of projects conducted directly in children’s homes, 
in regional outpatient clinics using telehealth, and in the children’s homes using telehealth. In all    


projects,  parents, with coaching from trained applied behavior analysts, conducted functional       
analyses (FA) of their children’s problem behavior, then implemented functional communication 


training (FCT) to replace  problem behavior with more appropriate communication. Parents across all 
projects achieved reductions in problem behavior of around 90% and rated the FA + FCT program as 
being very acceptable. A description and summary of these results will be presented along with video 


clips showing several parents working with their children. The speakers will be available for a     
question and answer session immediately following the presentation. 


 
 
About Our Speakers 


David P. Wacker, Ph.D. 
Dr.Wacker is a professor of Pediatric Psychology at the University of Iowa Children’s Hospital, 
where he directs the Biobehavioral outpatient service at the Center for Disabilities and Develop-
ment. He is the Co-Principal  Investigator of National Institute of Mental Health (NIMH) and    
Maternal and Child Health Bureau (MCH) grants that have funded telehealth research programs 
for young children with autism who engage in problem behaviors at home. The initial results of 
these projects, which involved conducting functional analysis and  functional communication 
training via telehealth in outpatient  clinic settings, were recently published in JABA (Journal of 
Applied Behavior Analysis). The most recent project involves conducting these same procedures 
directly in the home. Dr. Wacker is a former editor of JABA. He is a Fellow of the Association of  
Applied Behavior Analysis International and the American Psychological Association.   


 


Alyssa N. Suess, Ed.S., BCBA 
Alyssa is a pediatric psychology intern at the University of Iowa Children’s Hospital. She          
specializes in the assessment and treatment of problem behavior. She is a behavior consultant     
on the Maternal Child Health telehealth project, the Biobehavioral Service, and the Behavioral      
Pediatric Clinic at the Center for Disabilities and Development.  







University of Iowa Children’s Hospital Autism Center presents 
 


Understanding Autism: Practical Help for Parenting Children with Autism 
2015 Workshop Series 


 


Registration Information 
 
To register for a workshop email: mary-roberts-1@uiowa.edu or call: 319-467-5658.  
 
 Please indicate whether you would like to attend the workshop at the Center for Disabilities and Development or 


by Webinar on your computer.  
 
 


Directions and Parking 
 
Maps and directions available online at: www.uihealthcare.org/yourvisit.  The closest available 
parking is the visitor parking lot in front of the Center for Disabilities and Development. Parking is 
also available in Ramps 1 or 3. There is a fee for parking. Families can use the coined meters in 
the visitor parking lot or use cash or credit card in Ramps 1 and 3.  
 


 
 
 
 


Topic Cost Date and Time of Workshop  


"  How to Change Challenging Behavior at 
Home Using Coaching through Telehealth” 


Free Wednesday, February 4th  
6:30pm-8pm 


 


    


Location  Contact Information 
University of Iowa Children’s Hospital 


Center for Disabilities and Development 
Rembolt Conference Room (first floor) 


100 Hawkins Drive 
Iowa City, IA 52242 


Questions or more information? Please contact: 
Mary Roberts 


Autism Center Coordinator 
UI Children’s Hospital Autism Center 


319-467-5658 
mary-roberts-1@uiowa.edu 








University of Iowa Children’s Hospital Autism Center Presents: 
 


Understanding Autism: Practical Help for Parenting Children with Autism 
2015 Workshop Series 


 
 


 “Understanding Your Child’s Unique Way of Thinking and Visual Strategies                       
to Support this Thinking Style” 


 
  Thursday, March 5th from 6:30-8pm  


 


Each and every day parents, teachers and family members see the unique thinking 
style of children with ASD. In recent years information has centered on              


understanding this thinking style. In this presentation we will look at how           
Executive Functioning, Theory of Mind and Central Coherence skills impact   


thinking. These titles may sound daunting, but when understood clearly help us see 
why visual supports are so effective in helping individuals with ASD. Upon      


leaving, you will not only have a greater understanding of how your child sees the 
world (and why) but you will also walk out the door with tools ready to use.  


 
About Our Speaker 


Susan Askeland, M.A. 
Susan Askeland is an Autism Consultant for the Grant Wood Area 
Education Agency and serves the school districts of Iowa City,       
Solon, West Branch and Tipton. She received a Master’s Degree 
from the University of Nebraska in the area of Speech Language   
Pathology. Prior to coming to Grant Wood AEA, she worked for 
Northwest AEA in Sioux City, Iowa for 38 years as a Speech      
Language Pathologist and member of the Autism Resource Team. 
Sue is a certified TEACCH Trainer, ADOS Evaluator, Ziggurat     
Facilitator and trained in Michelle Garcia Winner’s Social Thinking, 


Jed Baker's Social Training , STAR, and the 5 point scale. Sue states, “Autism has become a  
passion for me over the years. I have attended many trainings and in-services throughout my 
career but I have learned the most from the students with whom I have worked.” 
 
 







University of Iowa Children’s Hospital Autism Center presents 
 


Understanding Autism: Practical Help for Parenting Children with Autism 
2015 Workshop Series 


 


Registration Information 
 
To register for a workshop email: mary-roberts-1@uiowa.edu or call: 319-467-5658.  
 
 Please indicate whether you would like to attend the workshop at the Center for Disabilities and Development or 


by Webinar on your computer.  
 
 


Directions and Parking 
 
Maps and directions available online at: www.uihealthcare.org/yourvisit.  The closest available 
parking is the visitor parking lot in front of the Center for Disabilities and Development. Parking is 
also available in Ramps 1 or 3. There is a fee for parking. Families can use the coined meters in 
the visitor parking lot or use cash or credit card in Ramps 1 and 3.  


 
 
 
 
 


Topic Cost Date and Time of Workshop  


“Understanding Your Child’s Unique Way of 
Thinking and Visual Strategies                                     
to Support this Thinking Style” 


Free Thursday, March 5th  
6:30pm-8pm 


 


    


Location  Contact Information 
University of Iowa Children’s Hospital 


Center for Disabilities and Development 
Rembolt Conference Room (first floor) 


100 Hawkins Drive 
Iowa City, IA 52242 


Questions or more information? Please contact: 
Mary Roberts 


Autism Center Coordinator 
UI Children’s Hospital Autism Center 


319-467-5658 
mary-roberts-1@uiowa.edu 
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